
 

October 14, 2024 

NYSARA President Continues Barnstorming on  

"Senior Issues and the 2024 Election, If You're Not 

Concerned Think Again" 

NYSARA President Barry Kaufmann, continued his 

information tour on the 2024 election and its ramifications 

on Seniors. Speaking at the PEF Chapter 8 Retirees meeting 

on Monday, NYSUT ED 51 on Wednesday and the Council of 

Municipal Retiree Organizations of New York City via Zoom 

also on Thursday.   

  

He will be in Plattsburgh today speaking to the NYSUT RC 9 

Champlain Valley Council of Retirees and in Malone on 

Wednesday speaking to all of NYSUT RC 9. 

  

Barry speaks of the importance of the 2024 election to 

seniors and their issues (Medicare, Medicaid, Social 

Security and Caregiving) The threats of project 2025. 

Where candidates stand on our issues and endorsements for 

2024. The facts about Social Security, the new Rx drug 

negotiation law and Older Americans in NYS. 

  



Reminder: Absentee ballots are being received now.  In 

person early voting goes from October 26 to November 

3.  Call your county board of election for location of early 

voting.  

Important Changes in Medicare 2025 

Part D Prescription drug cap - Because of the 

Biden/Harris ARA bill  out of pocket costs for covered 

prescription drugs will be capped at $2,000. Once this limit 

is reached beneficiaries will have NO cost sharing 

responsibilities for the remainder of the year.  This change 

will eliminate the coverage gap or "donut hole", that 

previously existed in part D plans. This does NOT impact 

those covered by Rx drug coverage under private policies. 

  

Part D payment plan - Part D plan sponsors will offer a 

Medicare Prescription Payment Plan, which allows enrollees 

to pay for their prescription drugs in monthly installments. 

  

Part D benefit structure - The Part D benefit will be 

redesigned to have three phases: annual deductible, initial 

coverage and catastrophic coverage. 

  

Part D Subsidy - The national average bid amount 

(NAMBA) will increase from $64.28 in 2024 to 

$179.45.This increase is due to the redesign of the 

program, which will provide a larger government subsidy 

upfront instead of reconciling costs later. 



  

Part B Premium - The standard Medicare part B premiums 

$174.70 and is projected to rise to $185 per month.  The 

part B deductible in 2024 was $240 and is projected to rise 

to $257.  Some enrollees may have supplemental coverage 

that pays their part B deductible including Medicaid 

employer sponsored plans and Medicare Supplement (or 

Medigap plans. 

  

Medicare Advantage Programs including Part D (Rx drug 

plans) may change or introduce new premiums, formularies 

and copays.  They may also increase drug deductibles or 

reduce benefits. 

  

For Medicare advantage participants starting in 2025 a 

mid year notification will inform you of any unused benefits 

that are available that you can take advantage of. 

Alliance Praises Vice President Harris’ New Medicare 

Home Care Plan for Seniors 

Central New York Chapter of NYSARA Election Doings 

CWA local President Chris Ryan (left)  discusses needed 

support for the TCG Players’ Union with CNY President, Bill 

Spreter, at a rally in Syracuse. TCG Players’ Union members 

have not had a raise in three years, and the company, part 

of E-bay, has revenue in the range of $8 billion dollars. Ryan 

is also running for the 50th District State Senate seat 



since state Senator John Mannion stepped down to run for 

Congress. (Top Picture) 

 

 

CNY NYSARA members Janet Jackson (left) and Deb 

Benware write postcards to union voters in the 22nd 

Congressional District for endorsed candidate John Mannion 

at a recent CNY chapter meeting of NYSARA. (Middle 

Picture) 

 

CNY NYSARA members Bob O’Connor lends his hands in the 

postcard writing effort for our endorsed candidates. (Lower 

Picture) 



  



  



  

Project 2025 and the Serious Risks It Poses to Unions 

and to Our Country in This Election 

By Barry A. Kaufmann, NYSARA President 



Project 2025 A Presidential Transition Project, put out by 

the Heritage Foundation, a conservative think tank based in 

Washington is a nearly 900 page document that recommends 

dramatic and chilling changes in governance for our Federal 

Government. Among the changes proposed are: 

• Outlawing ALL Public Unions 

• Allowing Individual States to outlaw ALL Unions 

• Firing all Civil Service employees at the federal level 

and replacing them with Political Appointments made by 

the President.  Getting rid of expertise, continuity and 

institutional memory making governance more political 

and less even handed. 

• Abolishes the Department of Education 

• Makes Medicare Advantage the default enrollment 

option for new enrolees 

The problem with making Medicare Advantage the default 

enrollment option for new enrollees is: 

• When Medicare Advantage (MA) was created insurance 

companies argued they could give more for less $.  The 

Kaiser Family Foundation found MA spent $321 MORE 

than traditional Medicare. 

• People with chronic conditions pr severe health needs 

face challenging pre-authorization requirements to stay 

in network (mandatory) 

• Those living in rural areas (with fewer doctors and 

specialists and hospitals with narrow MA networks) may 

face severe barriers to getting necessary care or 

specialty care. 



Former President Trump has said " I have no idea who is 

behind it." and claimed I'm not going to read it." and agrees 

with some of it and disagrees with other parts.  If he hasn't 

read it how does he know what's in it to make a statement 

about his positions on the issues raised. 

  

According to CNN the fact is that six of Trump's former 

Cabinet Secretaries helped write or collaborated on the 

900 page playbook.  Four people Trump nominated as 

ambassadors were also involved and about 20 pages are 

credited to his first deputy chief of staff.  In fact at least 

140 people who worked in the Trump Administration had a 

hand in Project 2025, including more than half of the people 

listed as authors, editors and contributors to the "Mandate 

for Leadership."  Dozens more who staffed Trump's 

government belong to conservative groups advising Project 

2025 including former chief of staff Mark Meadows and 

longtime advisor Stephen Miller.  Overall CNN found nearly 

240 people with ties to both Project 2025 and Trump. 

  

Former FCC Commissioner Brendan Carr authored an entire 

chapter. Lisa Correnti, an anti abortion advocate Trump 

appointed  as a delegate to the UN Commission on theStatus 

of Women also contributed.   Dr. Ben Carson, trump's 

Secretary of Housing and Urban Development wrote a 

chapter of the document.The extensive overlap of Trump's 

universe of allies, advisors and former staff complicates his 

efforts to distance himself from Project 2025 plus his 



speeches of what he wants to do as well as what he actually 

did during his administation might indicate mare involvement 

than he admits.   

  

All in all Project 2025 is a threat to the governance and 

freedoms in the United States.  It is up to you to decide 

whether former President Trump is tied to it and how 

dangerous a concept is and what that means to your vote. 

Harris Proposes Home Care Benefit through Medicare 

On Tuesday, Vice President Harris proposed establishing 

a new home care benefit through Medicare to help families 

afford the cost of caring for seniors who prefer to age in 

place. She made the announcement on television’s “The 

View.” 

  

“Vice President Harris’ home care plan is exactly what 

millions of American seniors and their families need,” 

said Richard Fiesta, Executive Director of the 

Alliance. “We know that seniors have better health 

outcomes when they can age in their own homes, and this 

plan will make that option more affordable.”  

  

The plan addresses the caregiver shortage and also raises 

wages for the people who provide the care. It is paid for by 

lowering drug prices, including requiring Medicare to 

negotiate lower prices with pharmaceutical corporations for 

additional drugs.  

https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.XaF8mXqsA6b2dSPmhsleMbHQPX4zlW5LTF7Twtz6WVKutpRls78G5l55B0z__BlXZhJgZS58erBhemg234zxpcjY_7EpJtg_M29VKc4EN04dfbwl4jjjHrKLIFwubZD-BxoKCzwt1SsRvst2ky-oNS6t19A3B8LhZWJZL2BeDmCNBuJfpQ3PkkoKdyRvoUhLKL3d1W2hlTC6DUrtmeRfMfiF3Jx_H11eB9q-L7oMt2WiQic3JnX81MZ2lj5J5amC4U0aTS9EvkWxFHWWLKwrSonynJ1_kYcFn9TEJDrTR1C8z3CL1OzWl8VjKiYKrxkjivaY0kEmYiSsQRdrfAJLjUk7YRhnOXn7eS6I4d67T57Gekpe4hjZ8lzPzJNLr-1OUiblJpK2tQgud1V0hhoRow/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h0/h001.XjHDdXSpqJNLPk27FOBncZmwOaK1q3Gl9YOUmYz7EC4
https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.A3cd-kVlFz1CzUMSYeTvVc2MJpgPHdJikNzFZMuX7e5XiznxVhXe8G50iNUsAEBpph3SGAtPsEKQsHgj7BKzEMQI_JMRD6Xp-QyAmM8Xp7VW0daqNLas3SiunlIVimljDFCV2D4BX3eoRxIntzLACmwgWA73dnnv9fr75CZSv_F1IfExq5NK-JWp7DtNfz2HGW0CdU-VXmfnGbdonBmljR3l_1lrn3WFGbxkhRDqcX1TTV7dp6dSOSjC2UubBcw-Nt1FpqoiuE33NoZXEgJFSnhhpJvr-RaZPCPKWvEsjSZrwc2z4lLshyhQZegB7cJ5fGg13DyhGi5TzsyesCxiermdx6r7NR7h0VFRXQB6jMVD59jA3CfvWNYu_IoZf2L_s-clAF0HLSae8T53RWZVvHWxi81vYrvXDBaRyWu_qQ_K6B9CPyfm5CpjAKvVBJkO/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h1/h001.Fpo1NFP3hVT16BlAysMOO0jpJxXaLOD88NeLIDhedag


  

More than 40% of Americans, more than 105 million people, 

currently provide unpaid care for a family member. The plan 

offers family caregivers much needed help as they try to 

juggle careers, raise children and go about their everyday 

lives.  

  

“Tuesday’s announcement is another reason that the Alliance 

has endorsed the Harris-Walz ticket,” Fiesta added. “There 

are dozens of critical differences between the Harris-Walz 

ticket and the Trump-Vance ticket on issues affecting older 

Americans, and many of them are spelled out here.” 

New Digital Ad: Kamala Harris will Work for Union 

Households and Older Americans, Donald Trump will 

Work for Billionaires and Corporations 

A new 30-second digital ad featuring older union members 

and retirees, making the case for Kamala 

Harris over Donald Trump, has launched on streaming and 

digital channels in Michigan, Pennsylvania, and Wisconsin. 

The ad will reach more than 2 million voters, primarily older 

women and union households. 

 

The ad, called “Blue Wall For Us,” features older voters 

speaking directly to camera about Trump’s tax cuts for the 

wealthiest Americans and the loss of manufacturing jobs 

when he was president, compared to Harris’ plans to take on 

wealthy corporations and drug corporations and to lower 

https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.X6XUC7u8ppFLNtMO_55SZn4evR89HlqcqrpvbetpMphuoREvf4LE_5zV4RhjUgNyv_D5Htu7S-UOsUyIVGSI4LYdZOW1ewS95IysPfnUrAzv1Ba6YFjeoq8SJtXGnfIeMLtaLTDr1K9FCvKTkGTVyWQy5yLbNoCurI3jpYxW4Z7obmRyEHoxnELrjdljUxq4-4oae5Am97qxULOkgXMHNOBT7tt_6lIjnqqswdeBLsqu3nD7H2sybKKS3ehYJnTxWqTKtOL4JqNSI4Zx_EFkfW7pgur3q3PfeekpjlSq-JyeKcsOv4O80bBL46dmxsijDQ55SR_VZcZbdVd2ZRCwT84jOEBn1ODliYveoxYVUcukk3uYYpLMTz19wevWm2WUhEVuIJm2YsdsM9Vfpwwb9A/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h2/h001.vkJFGzFFHxqqJNLk9kDDTImEhYmiMFXIV8MiWDX3txM
https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.XaF8mXqsA6b2dSPmhsleMVZiCw9e1CjoAxuXDVyOgvDO8Y0HapNHgHWEwHtxCJUyQz8Id9Gzb_ogM7vRtI8gNV4_03BIdfTK66BpJq72WJGGKYz34tpha8L4Oz7jd_y-g00WXwf0XC6dAgo5f-qKtshX55g2BWREZPMNSBbGA8I1_Zrs3iGk5DPr1GOaHmMMXjOOw4dP4gypjGM3nfTR2fhp9-Z3WhE32NPehpuGKkriP8RvFKP800uYD2KEWgET8fyDOn3KUOa2bAeH0zlrlGVOLFmDmgKQncQzeXLfy7mhQUD1gYknHuDkpI5FPS0LcXjU4GLNJn7wWLU1szHW0Q/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h3/h001.29ahR-XfjCg4MFJM4OiIdvyxR-a50SstiHf1u101kbI


costs for people like them. The 30-second spot is paid for 

by Retired Americans PAC, the independent political arm of 

the Alliance. 

“The voters who see this digital and streaming ad are very 

likely to be the ones who decide this election,” said Fiesta, 

who is also Treasurer of Retired Americans PAC. “The 

themes and issues raised in this ad are top priorities for 

persuadable voters in this demographic group.” 

  

"Retired Americans PAC is the only Democratic-leaning 

group focused on persuading and mobilizing this segment of 

the electorate,” added Fiesta. "We believe that older 

voters, who are the most likely to turn out, need to know 

the facts so they can vote for the candidate who will look 

out for their interests.” 

 

In addition to “Blue Wall for Us,” Retired Americans PAC is 

currently running independent expenditure ad campaigns in 

the Michigan Senate race, AZ-01, AZ-06, MI-07, PA-07, 

and PA-10 to get important information to older voters 

before the Nov. 5 election. 

Rep. Larson Confirmed to Speak at Alliance’s November 

13 Symposium 

The Alliance and the AFL-CIO are pleased to invite you to 

attend our annual Retiree Security Symposium, The Looming 

Retirement Security Crisis, on Wednesday, November 13, 

https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.SgJe-SgyRzxnokr3szID_v4dip1f-k3fdsAqBAVxGf6owkHBtTMv-E1AqFnIxfCSWRmtQ7w4Ex4dowkX9UwSlDs4ZWjHwsNtj9MKkq54xIIqJltwCiTCeLyoKTY-4muMHrhQdhiDlMfs3dVxT1wg6F9_x9HiB8V1OnVa-mcZ20aunBcBVfWh0AK6CGxNYBSSqzP20BzopWGTjwpVpnLt6ui0UJeXH7G7eqP5M4v14j7Zn9YErv4_ELIoQ-Zq7RSdBTnnGm5BFJiJEG1W6E4T6oWKDtNEQGzE0IxO8IKyvdWvRJW5lT7yr8Ox5Bq2bYW7/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h4/h001.n2N8p1ywBiCmkQQtWKgk07gxjiDA1jGknBEjI-aKKak
https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.X6XUC7u8ppFLNtMO_55SZpBd9JDUSlGc6_Ky57dfCvW_jqKA2SdR1181QPMKRJvrQflnkuJseK9CUtu0nnvydMYWJ1MiGw5zN5pqXagYIRbuOi3zEXx0E-RX87iv1iZvr0NBu6XMmDuZFV7hWBVt-jt-2fUptc9RG6WVCRjlnFqrtcM1vau9vHv2eAdDFJhbXwozjTfB0btSXX9vR3cxttcheWIswF8pQAjaKewTZ1rAxzu9UmRNwIxaCsAEGMm88d9fHEQB0xFBQIxTzBz-TpL_WkCIZr4vx7Bdet2RcbcKz6tzawFBtP2X6elbzKeArmRI9LwszGHrYus98H5NWA/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h5/h001.8iPALu1QbnxCCl3SoKT_m9VZOJWtjt_OEBqI6I3cwkA


2024 from 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM at AFL-CIO headquarters 

in Washington, DC. 

  

“Presenters and attendees will discuss the future of 

retirement security and how to face it as a movement, as 

well as the role of personal responsibility,” said Robert 

Roach, Jr., President of the Alliance, who will serve as 

emcee. “We will also focus on the Butch Lewis Act: how the 

legislation is working, efforts to build on it to further 

protect pensions, and repercussions from bankruptcies.” 

  

Rep. John Larson (CT), House Committee on Ways and 

Means Social Security Subcommittee Ranking Member, is 

confirmed to speak at the event. Liz Shuler, President of 

the AFL-CIO, will send remarks via video. 

  

A panel, “Keeping the Pension Promise: How to Win 

Retirement Security for all Americans,” will 

feature Brandon Rees, Deputy Director of Corporations and 

Capital Markets for the AFL-CIO. An updated list of other 

confirmed speakers and invited guests can be found here. 

  

Additional presentations and speakers will be added, and the 

agenda will be forthcoming. Information will be provided as 

soon as it is confirmed. 

  

Due to limited space, please RSVP 

at https://tinyurl.com/Symposium111324 by Friday, 

https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.X6XUC7u8ppFLNtMO_55SZn4evR89HlqcqrpvbetpMphuoREvf4LE_5zV4RhjUgNywzjx2Go4nYQvTtRxskpYRAJtY50LJKiYJXB0eJATZA8DWz8H20lCtbnrvibA_0SzYX-n-5bYHgE6Fdtf2ik9em6c3ZshZ4W37AWTldtDqmzxsK1MaJb3_HJ_dV5wkSbksBFczOeGEI0A8EpqibfrIuulrvGxwMewbNSIUqHPUfxcJcZebH9kdPSIJ30MRUpqy7fK1nuPdXOzgd2FQf6jo0QAqQxPXVvOXN7P7aDmFvxW2Vbh1Qkh0lHCIs-gBJnOoougPLcryFYiyK9lk1XM2mYXDlf2DNhXxJmVZbxWo-jy0XxfDDMmOS-v6a64KHuaAmpMdQEgAhTNy_ZPPmxhdGO40pzZPHBnFe3qEFnh3pU/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h6/h001.HfiOsC55JQQZPYWMoCSA2haLIYZfwZRP-PGY2ypFSKc
https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.SEgofQhSb9pGg8bz5XQG3cvcuphaJT-4cDg7Pcu7YxA4aIk5BjBrgwwAhduv6DobR6iy29T7zxSGyClaMdL0nRlwOQMIh6hEd8wV5KQw2dGgRazXOPfo9zCwrrP0wGn6Y57e793QYQD_e2-BFAtZTGx8nkAWE5Z7Mc1KpJxrUf8ZWYW9LHVy19URH9ZFs4KYmy3RdeUPcLgNnogdB3yssb8qZ00VcyVYRSg_Uik4npd6njrIlS8xlkuUylPLd1V8jI1qU1nWPBdNmi5LnDfiCIy41wguVWnVUC4KwnYQJRDZcOHtRrUoPArh5EKiLlaIDQnjp7E8KYs3AtSxP813mg/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h7/h001.Hi5CKD0mjpafNhkOFqL7flngU64UsbVmJo5W7jigYrg


November 1, 2024 to reserve your seat. A continental 

breakfast and a lunch will be provided. The event will also be 

livestreamed; please let us know if you will attend in person 

or virtually. Respondents who RSVP to attend virtually will 

receive the link for the livestream.  

  

If you have any questions, please contact Joni 

Jones at jjones@retiredamericans.org / 202-637-5377. 

SSA Announces a 2.5% COLA Increase for Social 

Security Beneficiaries 

The Social Security Administration (SSA) announced a 2.5% 

cost-of-living (COLA) benefit increase for 2025 on 

Thursday. 

  

“The 72.6 million Americans who rely on their earned Social 

Security and Supplemental Security Income benefits will 

undoubtedly benefit from this modest cost-of-living 

increase,” said Joseph Peters, Jr., Secretary-Treasurer of 

the Alliance. “However, for far too many Americans, it will 

not be enough.” 

  

The increase amounts to an additional $48 per month for 

the average retired worker.  

  

“We welcome the news of an increase, but many older 

Americans struggle to make ends meet and afford even the 

most basic necessities like housing, food, and prescription 

mailto:jjones@retiredamericans.org
https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.XaF8mXqsA6b2dSPmhsleMfF5X7cN-ykzuKqMRAE46Ig2XjKHAD5TnVur8yf5hZ2CMtMgKTQ2RI4ZqF2x7mf5g3L0VfpCrEpMr8_rvHInecLkJoa2-oU7ThLaWCqNNszVBg3SFmdh44fr_QtwAZVrSbeYVk6wVGvMfvOaMNnPvATqtMgbKsBXbyW6M9JvmoykvrtkAJfrUkFywBfCE5vWnl0kbHYlx6WoGu7yjnPl04I5V1I3RMQnaU8LrjfgKo2zytDInqx2vCAYSvILweEHHOGi26AYk5ctQv30GwkC3PQQA6IIRgilpUB3C7JmDw9DM43duMpfba7nlprRYaY6iWhIcPSaVXNmMzB8JPuVgtZXdec-7ya9wbYFhJ_yqV4VjGq82wz5E242L7bC2fYgWg/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h8/h001.7Z0PxxNBSAiTXOlVROSkJpUL_s43EHnwobfZfE75dG8
https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.XaF8mXqsA6b2dSPmhsleMfF5X7cN-ykzuKqMRAE46Ig2XjKHAD5TnVur8yf5hZ2CMtMgKTQ2RI4ZqF2x7mf5g3L0VfpCrEpMr8_rvHInecLkJoa2-oU7ThLaWCqNNszVBg3SFmdh44fr_QtwAZVrSbeYVk6wVGvMfvOaMNnPvATqtMgbKsBXbyW6M9JvmoykvrtkAJfrUkFywBfCE5vWnl0kbHYlx6WoGu7yjnPl04I5V1I3RMQnaU8LrjfgKo2zytDInqx2vCAYSvILweEHHOGi26AYk5ctQv30GwkC3PQQA6IIRgilpUB3C7JmDw9DM43duMpfba7nlprRYaY6iWhIcPSaVXNmMzB8JPuVgtZXdec-7ya9wbYFhJ_yqV4VjGq82wz5E242L7bC2fYgWg/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h8/h001.7Z0PxxNBSAiTXOlVROSkJpUL_s43EHnwobfZfE75dG8
https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.XaF8mXqsA6b2dSPmhsleMU0PdxQpAwDjpROjQgdk1nHWsjoD0Kr_fJgV21WBneodU1nfKX7kV3VT1smwEgFYLhc2W8ZJ8prDE6wbBcvT-Ff_Okk98sj5UoR6WpGrkIMLNBA-Hstbj5o9Wl_yMwWT5XZyp9jmHhK2jDEjiBvESJfW1aYI9YhJarbv23TscpZWDk5WTn0pKqHboc1qXaCfoFK4Qmeq6q-_Ohgr_YK7Ee1XhRkrXvWefnFURfNXhUKq8eWyHC--luOsmxBTRG9XregeywihJ3u5NHBm6Q89TCA6NEbFMmWS-ihY4g14KcmgEp0oPKMlKpbo_hs_rhGpguwvVdc3kpLRUVAm2WHbVjA/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h9/h001.DWY2Glze1oy1eB9Ai5gcO3U8CUO5MqAA5faqYZwASQk


drugs,” added Fiesta. “We need a COLA that better reflects 

how seniors spend their money. Strengthening Social 

Security and increasing benefits must be a national priority. 

If billionaires and the top 1% pay their fair share into the 

system, we can afford to increase benefits across the board 

and ensure Social Security is there for our children and 

grandchildren.” 

 

Many Republicans in Congress and on the presidential 

campaign trail continue to propose cuts to the benefits 

seniors have earned over a lifetime of hard work; raising the 

retirement age, slashing benefits and privatizing the 

program are among retirees’ top concerns. 

Alliance Releases Digital Ad to Help Older Pennsylvanians 

Vote by Mail 

As more Pennsylvania voters prepare to cast ballots by mail, 

the Alliance has placed a non-partisan ad with complete, 

step-by-step instructions on how to vote by mail on 

streaming digital channels throughout Pennsylvania. 

  

“Voting by mail is the best choice for many older 

Pennsylvanians but it is critical to follow the directions 

carefully,” said Fiesta. “That means placing the ballot in the 

yellow secrecy envelope and sealing it, remembering to sign 

and date the outer return envelope, and putting it in the 

mail in plenty of time to be received by the county election 

office by Election Day. Thousands of ballots were not 

https://click.actionnetwork.org/ss/c/u001.yjJN_MEbNx94PLaWzZ6hW7NeiYGrbrDOe4MwO_NpKnlsPfRafHsiAHrl_9MkTfL864XLbhTvRKpyA85YRShM2VICN1AF_XEmqq-TyCUwchE_Oco-JFrQzSSpV8B0pNwqvQuwZ0wu06IvFc0PcXekjHuwR1bxELMc_CRDJzRxwjWHHKl5AT8IN869Y9rZ7uzJISHterxFxca-Nf1gqgh2OZ9KTNzOA7TaT_Ja3xfxX2N8WJmhMTOonNMp1A11HmyE013hiUeaWL99kEddU9QLe1YiBkvU53UF70Vgfl6Ds9o0xTMsURCTCsx0xq2EU8feyObN1k9SLnHGorcxSN2FsseB1rnV78qZPnhKYnbsVhwcjv9nXb39DsTFNgxWH5QN_TN25YZ3BR9Gj6QWiTmr-Q/4ak/9tJfuXEtR4GbJ-VhgtALKw/h10/h001.ntPRsEqsnPRwxIZoYDzWwYQSv7db_WrdLB4NL39VAPE
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counted in recent elections due to these sorts of errors. 

Our ad will help reduce mistakes so that all votes are 

counted.”  

  

“More than half of all voters who applied to vote by mail in 

this November election were over the age of 65,” added 

Fiesta. “We want everyone to understand exactly how to fill 

out their ballot so that it will be counted. This election is 

too important for a ballot to be discarded unnecessarily.” 

Voters are advised to mail their ballot by October 31 so 

that the ballot is received by 8:00 PM on November 5, and 

told to go to VOTE.pa for additional information.  

  

Pennsylvania's highest court rejected a request by voting 

rights groups last Saturday to stop counties from rejecting 

mail-in ballots that lack a handwritten date or have an 

incorrect date on the return envelope, citing earlier rulings 

pointing to the risk of confusing voters so close to the 

election. 
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